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Grant makes counseling money available

TV LISTINGS
Tuesday, September 24 through Monday, September 30

Deaths

Community Calendar

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 24
Rebekahs, Betty Carney, 10 a.m.
Rotary, Student Union, noon
Alcoholics Anonymous, city hall basement, noon
Ladies cards and social, Country Club, 5:30 p.m.
CMC Auxiliary, CMC Board Room, 4 p.m.
Weight Watchers, United Methodist Church, 6:30 p.m.
Domestic Violence Support Group, 7 p.m. Call 462-2860
Sweet Adelines International, United Methodist Church, 7:30 p.m.
New Hope Narcotics Anonymous, City Hall Basement, 8 p.m.

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 25
Genesis Thomas County pickup, 350 S. Range, 10 a.m.-noon &1 -4 p.m.
TeleFriend Information meeting, 5:30 p.m. (call 462-6996)
Gem Lions, Gem Community Building, 7 p.m.
Berean Junior High Youth Group, Armory, 7-8:30 p.m.
Pinochle, American Legion, 7:30 p.m.
Brewster Lions Club
Sixth Street Alcoholics Anonymous & Al Anon, 1275 West 6th, 8:30 p.m.

Albert “Red” Campbell
Albert “ Red”  Campbell, 81, of

Selden, died Saturday, Sept. 21, 2002,
at the Decatur County Hospital in
Oberlin.

Services were held today at 11 a.m.
at the Selden United Methodist
Church. Pastor Russell Fincham offi-
ciated.

Burial followed at the Selden Cem-
etery with military rites.

Gerald “Jerry” Feldt
Gerald “ Jerry”  Feldt, 50, of Grain-

field, died at his home on Thursday,
Sept. 19, 2002.

Services will be at 10:30 a.m. Tues-
day at the Sacred Heart Church in Park.
Father Mark Berland will officiate and
burial will follow at the Sacred Heart
Church Cemetery in Park.

Visitation will be today from 5 to 9
p.m. at the church with a wake at 7:30
p.m.

Memorials can be made to the Sa-
cred Heart Church Cemetery or the
American Diabetes Foundation.

Arrangements are being handled by
Kennedy-Koster Funeral Home in
Oakley.

Virginia A. “Tootie”
Chatfield

Virginia A. “Tootie”  Chatfield, 73,
of Goodland died Saturday, Sept. 21,
2002, at her home in Goodland.

Mr. Campbell is survived by his
wife, Elda of Selden; daughters Shirley
Weber of Colby, Charlene Werth of
Park, Deanna Effington of Gardner,
Janice Kruse of Selden, and Kathy
Rains of Hoxie; and sisters Evelyn
Ross of Excelsior Springs, Mo. and
Rosie Frye of California. He is sur-
vived as well by 12 grandchildren,
seven great-grandchildren, and three
great-great-grandchildren.

He was preceded in death by his par-
ents, Melvin and Rose (Zimmerman)
Campbell; three brothers and three sis-
ters.

Mr. Campbell was a member of the
United Methodist Church and the Li-
ons Club, both of Selden, and served
in the Army during World War II.

Memorials may be made in his name
to the Selden United Methodist Church
or the Lions Club of Selden.

Services were arranged by Pauls
Funeral Home of Oberlin.

Clubs start up meetings again for fall

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $4.38
Corn $2.65
Milo $4.21
Soybeans $5.14

Markets

Elaine Ptacek with Heartland Rural
Counseling Services was awarded a
$15,000 grant from the Texas Garvey
Foundation to provide scholarships for
low income families needing counsel-
ing services.

 A $10,000 grant was given to the
Endowment Fund and $5,000 was
given for direct services to low income
families meeting the income guide-
lines.

In 1998, Heartland Rural Counsel-
ing Services saw 12 clients and had one
therapist. In 2001, Heartland Rural
Counseling Services provided services
to 58 children and 55 adults.

Today, they have two children and
adolescent therapists, one adult thera-
pist who also does diagnostic testing,
one CDAC therapist and one Social
Worker doing Home Studies.

In 2001, 69 percent of the children

seen in Heartland Rural Counseling
Services were abused or neglected and
of that total, 40 percent were sexually
abused.

Heartland Rural Counseling Ser-
vices works closely with many of the
Social Services agencies in Northwest
Kansas and continues to look for alter-
native funding to assist low income
families in Northwest Kansas with
mental health services.

State Regent makes a visit
Services will be Tuesday at 10:30

a.m. (MDT), at the First United Meth-
odist Church in Goodland. Rev. Janet
Hernandez will officiate. Burial will
follow in the Goodland Cemetery.

Visitation will be today from 3 to 7
p.m. (MDT) and at the church before
the service on Tuesday.

She is survived by  daughters, Karen
Vandiver of Goodland andKathy Elliot
of Colby; a son, Lyle Chatfield of
Goodland; five grandchildren; three
great-grandchildren; and three sisters,
Arbutus Topliff of Goodland, Alberta
Tagtmeyer of Colorado; and Betty
Nondorf of Atwood.

She was preceded in death by her
parents, Alice (Lechron) and Albert
Dautel; her husband Eddie Dean
Chatfield; two brothers, Charles and
Kenneth Dautel; and a sister, Ruth
Berringer.

She was a member of the First
United Methodist Church, Lincoln
Larks FCE, and VFW Auxiliary.

Memorials may be given to Smoky
Gardens or the Sherman County Fair
Board, and may be left at Koons Fu-
neral Home, 211 North Main, in
Goodland.

Hospital
CITIZENS MEDICAL CENTER

Friday,September 20, 2002
Admissions

Joan Adrian, Colby
Dismissals

No Dismissals
Saturday, September 21, 2002

Admissions
Alice Harrison, Colby
Frances “Ruby”  Shanks, Colby

Dismissals
Phyllis Price, Cool Ridge, W. Va.

Sunday, September 22, 2002
Admissions

William Biel, Colby
Dismissals

No Dismissals

DARREL PATTILLO/Colby Free Press

Daughters of the American Revolution met on Saturday at the Colby Ramada Inn as they were visited by
Pat Carpenter, State Regent from Topeka. Carpenter visits all the 64 chapters in Kansas during her three
year term. Her theme for her term is “God, Home and Country.” During her visit to Colby, she addressed
the chapter about, “Madonna Trails.” Pictured above from left to right are: Florine Hurst, EvaLee Wheeler,
Irene Cressler, Pat Carpenter, and Judy Watkins.

Clubs
Sorosis Club

The Sorosis Club of Colby held their
Sept. 13, meeting at the home of Lee
Fleckenstein at 9:30 a.m. and enjoyed
a brunch. This was the first meeting
since May and roll call was answered
by sharing a summer memory.

During the business meeting the
Book Fair work schedule was passed
around and the dates of Sept. 23 and 24
noted. Donna Pflasterer will be coor-
dinating the work times and notifying
the members. Letters of thanks were
read from several organizations who
had received donations from the
Sorosis Club.

The guest speaker was Dick Parnell,
representing the Thomas County
Amusement Association. He told of
the goals of the organization which is
to provide a safe and family oriented
carnival for the people of Thomas
county and the surrounding communi-
ties. He discussed the rides they want
to provide, the cost, both new and used,
the volunteer help they have been
promised by groups and technicians,
capable of keeping the rides operating.

Their goal is to have a basic number
of rides operating by July 4 of 2003.
Both monetary donations are needed as
are names of those willing to volunteer
time and expertise to the project. Infor-
mation is available from members of
the executive board or from Dick
Parnell.

The meeting closed with a Salute to
the Flag of the United States of
America and a tribute to the greatness
of America following the one year an-
niversary of Sept. 11.

Shakespeare Club
On Friday, Sept. 13, GFWC

Shakespeare Club met at the home of
Lois Starns. The meeting was called to
order by the Vice-President, Delores
Ary. Ten members answered roll call
by telling a fact about Shakespeare or
about Shakespeare Club.

The minutes were approved as read.
In the absence of the Treasurer, no
treasurer’s report was given.

Several items of interest were read
in correspondence. A letter from State
GFWC President, Vera Lungren, con-
gratulated Shakespeare Club for re-
ceiving a purple on their yearbook. A
letter commending Shakespeare Club
for turning in the 2002-2003 yearbook
was from Sixth District President,
Nevada Vetter. Sheannounced the
Sixth District Convention on Sept. 20-
21.

A thank you letter from Lois Van
Horn was read. Phyllis Elliott, HOBY
Chairman, read a thank you letter from
the HOBY organization and a correc-
tion concerning the amount of money
sent in by Shakespeare Club. Three
letters from HOBY participants have
been received, one each from students
from Colby, Brewster and Rexford.
Phyllis read the one from Josh Cox,
Colby, the delegate to HOBY who was
supported by Shakespeare Club.

Delores announced that the next
meeting will be Friday, Sept. 27 at
Helen Frahm’s house. The program
“Natural Resources”  will be given by
Sheila Frahm.

Delores also thanked Lois Starns for
being hostess and co-hostess for this
meeting.  Members signed a card to be

sent to Vic and Alice Oelke. The meet-
ing was adjourned. For the program,
Delores Ary gave a presentation on
Shakespeare Country, England. Fol-
lowing the program, the hostess served
dessert.

Rotary
On Sept. 10, Vice President Jerry

Arensdorf presided over the Colby
Rotary Club. Guests were Rotarian
John Aten from Goodland and Blake
Arnberger, a prospective member.

Secretary Scott Gawith gave his
usual weather report and reported 62
percent attendance for the previous
meeting. Treasurer Nancy LePell gave
an update on the treasurer’s report.
Scott announced that the Community
Service Committee will be meeting
Sept. 17 at 11:30 a.m. at the Colby
Community College. Membership
team names are due for next weeks
meeting.

Rotary History for the week: in Ro-
tary Clubs through out the world,
wives of male Rotary club members
are called “Rotary Anns” . This is due
to early days when San Francisco
Rotarians went to Houston Texas to a
Rotary Convention.

In early days few wives attended
Rotary events. This changed when the
train stopped in Los Angeles on the
trip. The wife of Rotarian Bru
Brunnier, the only woman aboard, was
Mrs. Ann Brunnier. As more Rotarians
boarded the train she was introduced
as Rotarian’s Ann. This title soon be-
came “Rotary Ann” .

The following year the next Rotary
Convention was held in San Francisco,
a number of songs and chants were
performed in Houston. A Rotarian
wrote an Ann Chant. On the trains ar-
rival in Houston a delegation greeted
the west coast arrivals. One of the
greeters was Guy Gundaker of Phila-
delphia, whose wife was also named
Ann. During the arrival someone
started the Ann Chant. The two Ladies
were then lift to the Rotarians shoul-
ders and paraded down the hall. The
Rotarians liked the term of endearment
and that is why the name “Rotary Ann”

was here to stay.
Joe Munsel introduced the new

Colby Community College Cross
Country and track coach Jeff Becker.
Jeff attended high school at
Goodland. He attended Colby Com-
munity College for two years. Then
moved to Hays State to complete in
Cross country and track. While at
Hays he received his Bachelor’s De-
gree in Physical Education with
Health Promotion and Wellness.
Then he received his Masters Degree
in Exercise Science. He was a assis-
tant coach at Highland Community
College before accepting the position
at Colby Community College.

Jeff said the cross country and track
student numbers are low. He only has
eight members on the men’s team and
two members on the lady’s cross
country team. These teams usually
have about 15 members each. The
track teams have 15 men and seven
ladies. These are also low in numbers.
Recruiting is top priority in building
a successful year. Jeff hopes to correct
this by recruiting more talent from the
local area.


